

**KESTON VILLAGE  
RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION**

Minutes of the  
Committee Meeting held on  
25<sup>th</sup> July 2018, 7:30pm at The Greyhound

Committee Present:	David Clapham	Cllr Robert McIlveen
	Kimball Ormond	Shelly Sturdy
	Peter Zieminski	John Algar
	Jim Woolcott	Hilary Ryder
	Viv Haskey	

1. **Apologies** – Cllrs Michael & Jefferys, Les & Alison Oosthuizen, Gaynor Christie, Terry Boley, Paul & Gail Spencer
2. **Minutes of meeting 23<sup>rd</sup> May 2018** - Approved
3. **Matters Arising** – There were no matters arising
4. **Treasurers Report** – The report will be attached to the next Minutes.
5. **APCA** – Terry Boley submitted there was nothing specific to report from APCA or any local planning applications. The website is up to date.
6. **Planning** – Bromley Plan Site G released. Hilary would circulate a link
7. **Policing** – Cllr Michael submitted, all three boroughs are keeping their individual borough Response Teams as is.
8. **Transport** – Nothing to report
9. **London Borough of Bromley Residents' Federation** – Nothing to report.
10. **AOB** – a) **AGM** – Ran smoothly, clashed with the football but 60 attended. Invite Flightwatch next year  
  
b) **Countryside Day 24<sup>th</sup> June** – Shelly Sturdy suggested that the stall was a bit inaccessible. She suggested the table be arranged differently and produce a KVRA handout saying what we do. David thanked Viv, Les, Toby, Michelle, Gaynor and all who helped. Peter will attend the first meeting of the Countryside Day committee.  
  
c) **Heathfield Rd/Crossing** – Cllrs Jefferys & McIlveen will attend a meeting on 6<sup>th</sup> August with Angus Cluverwell to discuss Heathfield Road traffic. David will provide them with a briefing document.

- d) **Village shops forecourt** – On-going discussions
- e) **Biggin Hill** – After the 16<sup>th</sup> July Council meeting, we await the minutes
- f) **Keston School** – The school and Aquinas need to step-up their requests to stop parents badly parking.
- g) David thanked Cllr Michael for the speedy removal of the travelers on the common.
- h) David thanked Next Ahead for the donation of flowers for the planters.
- i) Cllr McIlveen asked if there was a need to restore the public toilets at the fishponds and reported that double yellow line will be installed on Stour Cl.

**Next Committee meeting:** Wednesday 26<sup>th</sup> September 2018 at 7:30pm in The Greyhound Tea Rooms, Keston

**Future Committee meeting Dates** All Wednesdays - 21<sup>st</sup> Nov